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CUE is a member of APCUG 

Visit the CUE Website at 
www.cuerie.com 

   October CUE Meeting 
 

The next CUE members’ meeting is on 
Thursday October 10th at 7:00 PM, with a 
presentation at the meeting by Gabe 
Goldberg from APCUG about Gabe’s 
favorite websites. It is NOT the third 
Thursday this month. Be there on 10/10! 

  

 

 Visit the CUE 
Website at: 

 www.cuerie.com 

http://www.cuerie.com
http://www.cuerie.com
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CUE Calendar 
 
 

                                           
 
 
Calendar events are subject to change. SIG stands for Special Interest Group. 
 
 
CUE Membership Meetings (typically 3rd Thursday of each month) 
 Thursday October 10th at 7 PM (Notice: 2nd Thursday, NOT 3rd Thursday in October) 
 Thursday November 21st at 10 AM 
 
Beginner’s User Group (BUG) SIG Meetings  
 To Be Scheduled Upon Request  
 
Digital Photo SIG Meetings (typically 1st Saturday of each month except June/July/August) 
 Saturday October 5th at 9:30 AM 
 Saturday November 2nd at 9:30 AM 
 
Genealogy SIG Meetings (typically 1st Tuesday of each month) 
 Tuesday October 1st at 7 PM  
 Tuesday November 5th at 7 PM  
 
MAC SIG Meetings (typically 2nd Saturday of each month except June/July/August) 
 Saturday October 12th at 9:30 AM   
 Saturday November 9th at 9:30 AM   
 
Smartphone & Tablet SIG Meetings (typically 4th Monday of each month) (RSVP John Fair) 
 Monday October 28th at 7 PM  
 Monday November 25th at 7 PM  
 
Windows SIG Meetings (typically 2nd Saturday of each month except June/July/August) 
 Saturday October 12th at 1 PM   
 Saturday November 9th at 1 PM   
 
CUE Christmas/Holiday Party  
 Thursday December 5th at 6 PM 
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Presentation at October CUE Meeting 
To Be Demonstrated by Gabe Goldberg from APCUG 

 
Gabe’s Favorite Websites 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The October 2019 CUE Meeting will include Gabe Goldberg who will be talking about his 
favorite websites. Gabe Goldberg is with APCUG (Association of Technology & Computer 
User Groups). He represents certain areas of the country including our area. Gabe has 
experience with presentations, writing, editing, consulting, software development, operating 
system development at IBM, and abides by a motto of “users help users”! More details on 
Gabe are at https://apcug2.org/gabe-goldberg/ and https://www.linkedin.com/in/gabegold 
on the web. We look forward to seeing Gabe at the CUE meeting on October 10th!   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Save That Date!  Thursday December 5th 2019 
 

https://apcug2.org/gabe-goldberg/
https://www.linkedin.com/in/gabegold


 4 

Save That Date! Thursday December 5th 2019 
The Elks Club in Erie is reserved for the CUE Christmas/Holiday Party! 

Try to keep that date open for a time of food and fellowship! 
 

Members voted to move the party to the Elks Club this year. Here is the location: 
 

2409 Peninsula Drive, Erie, PA 
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A Note from the Treasurer 
 

CUE Holiday Party! 
 
Save That Date! On Thursday, December 5th, 2019, CUE will celebrate its Holiday Party in 
a private room in The Elks Club in Erie! Keep the date open for an enjoyable time of food 
and fellowship! Members voted to move the party to the Elks Club this year. CUE Members 
familiar with the restaurant at the club have spoken highly of the quality of the food and 
service. The club is located at 2409 Peninsula Drive in Erie with plenty of parking and a 
very accessible entrance. 
 
As always, we will have a gift exchange. If you’d like to participate, please bring a wrapped 
gift of no more than $10 in value. 
 
The plan for this year’s dinner is a little bit different. Members are asked to order their 
dinner and pay in advance. Once again, CUE members have voted to give a $10 subsidy 
(at the dinner) to dues-paying members who attend. 
 
Here’s how to order. To save on costs, we are offering a choice of four entrees. The prices 
include 6% tax and 17% gratuity: 
  
Roast Pork Loin   $13.58 
Chicken Parmesan  $14.82 
Vegetable Lasagna (white) $13.58 
Honey-Glazed Salmon  $15.50 
 
To order your dinner, please send a check for you and your guest, if you plan to bring one, 
to CUE at: 
 
Computer Users of Erie 
PO Box 8941 
Erie, Pennsylvania 16505-0941 
 
Be sure to specify your dinner choices: 
 
Roast Pork Loin 
Vegetable Lasagna 
Chicken Parmesan 
Or 
Honey-Glazed Salmon 
 
 
A cash bar will be available.  Dinner orders and checks must be received no later than 
November 15.  Please note: If for any reason you do not attend, we cannot offer a refund.  
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New Era for CUE Website 
By Don Grim at Computer Users of Erie 

 
It's a New Era for CUE with the new 
website! Congratulations to Tom Kuklinski 
for his vision and start in this new 
adventure! It's a change although it has 
the prior information, just at different 
areas. Let the CUE officers or CUE Board 
know if you have questions about the new 
website. 
 
You can reach the new website by going 
to the same web address: 
 

cuerie.com 
 
For now, there is a link there to go to the 
website. Eventually, the cuerie.com web 
address will go directly to the new website. 
 
The new website has basically "bridged 
the gap" between websites and facebook 
pages. Facebook allows for easy updating 
and managing. Websites allow for more 
power and more options. But, until 
recently, you had to rely on someone who 
knows a little about html to manage 
websites. Now, with the new website 
capabilities, we kind of get the best of two 
worlds, easy editing and power! That type 
of website will probably be the popular 
choice of many web administrators in the 
future. CUE has it now! 

 
Now we have the availability for multiple 
website updaters for whenever our CUE 
Webmaster (Tom Kuklinski) is not 
available. Also, SIG administrators, Board 
members, etc., have freedom to easily 
update the website to communicate 
meetings and other information directly on 
the web.  
 
Some additional new features of the 
website include news feeds, a discussion 
forum for messages, and blocking certain 
parts of the website from the public. CUE 
members have full access to the website 
though blocked areas will protect our 
privacy so that strangers do not see our 
addresses, phone numbers, pictures, 
messages, or even recent newsletters. If 
the public does try to go to a restricted 
area, it will encourage them to become 
members and ask them for login 
information. There are additional features 
for the new website and Tom Kuklinski 
plans to talk about the new website at the 
CUE meeting on November 21st.  
 
So, welcome CUE, to the New Era with the 
new website. Drink it in at your own pace 
and enjoy it! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

cuerie.com 



 7 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

A View of 
 

The New 
 

CUE 
 

Website → 
 
 
 
 

The New 
 

Web 
 

Home 
 

for 
 

Computer 
 

Users 
 

Of 
 

Erie → 
 
 
 



 8 

A Few of my Favorite Things (aka websites) 
By Lou Torraca at the MOAA Hawaii Aloha Computer User Group (www.the-tug.org) 

 
Time for an update of My Favorite 
Things…can you hear Julie Andrews 
singing the song: Raindrops on Roses and 
Whiskers on Kittens; Bright Copper Kettles 
and Warm Woolen Mittens; Brown Paper 
Packages tied up with Strings, These are a 
few of my favorite things. 
 
We all spend lots of time on the ‘net, but 
the sheer size of it makes it hard to find 
lots of neat places unless someone tells 
us, so, I’ve made a list of some of my 
favorite things (aka web pages) and I’ve 
added a few brief comments on each, but 
you really need to go there yourself and 
see what’s there and in some cases try out 
the program. 
 
https://alternativeto.net  
It’s really easy to find any alternatives for a 
software program that you don’t want to 
spend big bucks on when you use the 
search function at this website. 
 
http://www.nasa.gov  
Hard to beat this one for kids of all ages. 
Lots of great information and images, 
things to do and games for everyone. 
 
http://www.wpclipart.com  
This is where some of the clipart you see 
at the top of this column comes from. The 
owner, Mr. Paul Sherman has posted them 
for public use, free of any restrictions. So, 
feel free to use them in your letters, e-
mails or whatever. Thanks, Paul! 
 
http://www.musipedia.org  
The folks at Musipedia are busy building a 
searchable, editable, and expandable 
encyclopedia of tunes. And you're invited 
to take part in the action. Their 

Melodyhound can find a tune even if all 
you know is the melody. Or, see the next 
one. 
 
http://thenostalgiamachine.com/  
Pick a year and you will get a list of that 
year’s hit to listen to.  
 
https://www.popularmechanics.com/  
Pretty much anything you can think of is 
probably on this webpage! 
 
https://radio.garden/listen/wpkn/e0lD4oHy  
This is one you will love. Search the globe 
for radio stations anywhere in the world! 
 
http://www.merriam-webster.com  
If you do any amount of writing, whether 
for the office or just e-mails, I’d be 
surprised if you haven’t found this one, 
which, along with the Encyclopedia 
Britannica are essential tools.  
 
http://twitter.com  
After blogs, this one was inevitable…you 
"twitter" (yes, it's a verb) by answering the 
question "What are you doing?" in 280 
characters or less. It looks like more of a 
fun thing than a serious one as you can 
see from the example of how little 280 
characters is. 
 
http://www.gcflearnfree.org  
This page is an incredible online learning 
site from the Goodwill Community 
Foundation. On the site, there are 
thousands of video lessons covering 125 
topics, taught by professional educators. 
Topics are geared to everyone from kids, 
to college students, to people who want to 
learn English, or even adults who need to  

http://www.the-tug.org)
https://alternativeto.net
http://www.nasa.gov
http://www.wpclipart.com
http://www.musipedia.org
http://thenostalgiamachine.com/
https://www.popularmechanics.com/
https://radio.garden/listen/wpkn/e0lD4oHy
http://www.merriam-webster.com
http://twitter.com
http://www.gcflearnfree.org
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A Few of my Favorite Things Continued 
 
beef up on job skills, like learning to write a 
resume or using Microsoft Office. 
 
https://www.travelblog.org  
This is a place where you can write an 
ongoing blog documenting your travels. It's 
a great way to share stories and chronicle 
your trip. 
 
https://www.afi.com  

Here you will find an amazing amount of 
information about films you have seen or 
wanted to...complete story lines, a list of 
the top 100 films and lots more to explore. 
If you are a film buff, you will love this site. 
 
Hope you enjoy exploring these; have fun 
out there on the www, but remember 
to be safe! Aloha, Lou 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Lou Torraca: 

Hanalei Bay: 

https://www.travelblog.org
https://www.afi.com
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Genealogy Report for 9/3/19 SIG Meeting 
 
The Genealogy SIG met at 7:00 p.m. at 
the home of Hal and Gretchen Kelley. 
 
Those attending were: Don Rhodes, 
Susan Mueller, Hal Kelley, Hadley Jones, 
Barbara Jones, Tim  Donlin, Bill Klauk, 
Janice Castro, Joanne Haulik, Conrad 
Sobczak, Carole Blakeslee, Connie 
Edwards, Susan Wilber, Liz Wisniewski, 
Paul Francis, Carl Hull, Tanya Matson, 
and Carl Zalewski. 
 
We welcomed Carl Zalewski, a new CUE 
member, to our SIG meeting.   
 
The  SIG members were reminded that 
anyone who had not paid their CUE 
membership annual dues could do so at 
this meeting. Janice Castro is the 
Treasurer. Also, Sue Mueller, who takes 
care of our SIG Ancestry.com group 
membership, can still receive the new 
amount of $16.00. 
 
Connie Edwards presented an excellent 
program on Google Photos. With this 
program, you can easily store, backup and 
sync all of your digital photos and videos 
to one online location. Your photos and 
videos are then searchable by you, 
shareable, and you can create several 
different photo projects right in Google 
Photos. Connie shared with us a You Tube 
on Google Photos and showed us several 
things she had done with it. She has 
shared with the SIG the link to the You 
Tube Tutorial she referenced. It is:  
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IEJH0n
6xuJk 
 
Following Connie’s presentation, there 
was a discussion we have frequently at 

Genealogy SIG meetings about the 
necessity of backing up everything one 
has on his/her computer. In addition to 
backups we have in our homes, many 
people have added an on-line, in the cloud 
backup(s), so that our information is 
available in the event  that the backup(s) 
we have at home are destroyed. Of 
course, a backup can also be given to a 
relative or a friend to keep as well. Some 
people keep one in their safety-deposit 
box at a bank. It was suggested by several 
members that two good on-line backup 
programs are iDrive and Carbonite. 
 
Conrad Sobczak shared with us several 
new discoveries he has found on family 
members. 
He shared his recent experience with Find 
a Grave in Milwaukee County, Wisconsin 
and his interesting results. He is also 
searching for an aunt and uncle to learn 
how to refine a search, also in Wisconsin. 
He is searching for the surnames Plichta 
and Sobczak. There were some Q. and A. 
around the topic of Find A Grave; perhaps 
it’s time to have a review of it at a SIG 
meeting.  
 
Hal Kelley shared a preview of a Legacy 
Family Tree Webinar entitled “Ten Tools 
and Tips for Genealogical Writing,” 
presented  by Harold Henderson, CG, on 
August 29, 2019 on the internet. Mr. 
Henderson’s lead in to this webinar is: 
“Genealogists love to research, but writing 
it up – not so much. First, we need to read 
good writing (any kind). Then, practice 
writing in two separate compartments: 
write as it comes, and return later to fix or 
edit. Don’t worry about beginnings or 
endings; they will emerge over time. Seek 
out helpful critics, never wait until the last  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IEJH0n
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Genealogy SIG Report Continued 
 
minute, and be ready to learn from 
editors.” This webinar has a lot to offer 
serious writers. Someone has put it 
succinctly: “Don’t postpone writing until 
your research is finished; that day will 
never come.”  
 
Toward the end of the meeting, we tried to 
assist Susan Wilber in finding some 
relatives on her tree on Ancestry.com. We 

ran out of time. We hope we can help her 
more at another meeting. 
 
The next meeting will be at the Kelleys’ 
home on Tuesday, October 1, at 7:00 p.m.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Harold D. Kelley

 
Secretary’s Report for 9/19/19 CUE Meeting 

 
Members Present: Paul Francis, Tim 
Donlin, John Fair, Tom Kuklinski, John 
Szympruch, Don Grim, Janice Castro, 
Charlie Bennett, Paul Wieczorek, Jeanne 
Brickell, Lou Cioccio, Hadley Jones, Carl 
Zalewski, Linda Angelotti, Carol Korn, 
Carol Repoff, Norma Smith, Fred 
Bernatowicz, Deb Cole, Ken Kanoza, Rich 
Sagan, Bill Klauk, Don Rhodes, Mike 
Henry, Judy Henry, Liz Wisniewski 
 
Guests Present: Dick Wilkins, Jerome 
Zawistoski 
 
The number of members present (26) 
exceeded 14, the number needed for a 
quorum (20% of 74 total members). 
 
The CUE meeting was started by 
president Paul Francis at about 7 PM. 
 
Everyone gave their names to introduce 
themselves to the guests at the meeting. 
Paul reminded us that the October 
meeting will be on the second Thursday of 
the month (10/10) instead of a typical third 
Thursday of a month, which will include 
speaker Gabe Goldberg from APCUG 

(Association of Technology & Computer 
User Groups). 
 
The minutes for the August meeting were 
mentioned to be in the newsletter. The 
minutes were accepted by the members 
for approval (first and second motions from 
Janice Castro and Don Rhodes). 
 
Treasurer Janice Castro mentioned that 
there were recent expenses for the room 
for the Holiday Party and the meeting 
room, with the current treasury balance at 
over $4,000. She reminded members that 
they can talk to her to renew their CUE 
dues. 
 
Hal Kelley and Sue Mueller were not at the 
meeting so there was no report on the 
Genealogy Special Interest Group. 
 
Lou Cioccio reported on the Digital Photo 
Special Interest group. At their latest 
meeting, they set up a photo studio at his 
house which included lighting and other 
studio aspects. 
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Secretary’s Report Continued 
 
Lou Cioccio reported on the Macintosh 
Special Interest Group and Windows 
Special Interest Group. The Macintosh 
meeting discussed the Catalina operating 
system for the Mac computer, including 
what software does not run on it. Nobody 
arrived for the latest Windows meeting. 
 
John Fair reported on the Smartphone & 
Tablet Special Interest Group. Their latest 
meeting talked about iPad features, the 
Wegman's store app, the Apple News app, 
the News Plus app, the Weber Grill app, 
and a Plant app to identify plants by 
showing pictures.  
 
Tom Kuklinski brought up features about 
the new CUE website including that SIG 
members have more freedom to update 
the website, there are news feeds, there is 

a Discussion Forum on the website for 
messaging capabilities which could have 
us change how we use Googlegroups for 
messages, and that there are sections of 
the website that are blocked from the 
public yet open to CUE members.  
 
There was a request to adjourn the 
meeting. The members approved the 
adjournment of the meeting (first and 
second motions from Janice Castro and 
John Fair). 
 
A demo followed the meeting from Lou 
Cioccio on the Windows 10 operating 
system. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Don Grim, Secretary 

 
 

A Note from the Editor 
 
As usual, feel free to contribute information 
for the CUE newsletter. Whether it is 
small, large, an article, a tip, information, 
or pictures, you can send it to me and I will 
plan to include it in the newsletter. You can 
reach me at grimcyber@yahoo.com.  
 
Remember that the October CUE meeting 
will be on the second Thursday of the 
month (10/10/19) rather than the typical 
third Thursday of the month. 
 
Also, remember an upcoming special 
event, the CUE Christmas/Holiday Party, 
is to be on Thursday 12/5. 

 
I know, it doesn’t feel like the Holiday yet 
until it gets colder. However it is just 
around the corner and the deadline is even 
sooner to give your Holiday dinner order 
and payment to our Treasurer Janice 
Castro no later than the deadline of: 
 

November 15, 2019 
 
Details about ordering your Holiday dinner 
are on page 5 of this newsletter. 
 
Editorially, Don Grim 

mailto:grimcyber@yahoo.com.
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CUE Officer Information 
 

Officers 
President  Paul Francis  pdfflyer@roadrunner.com  814-882-1175 
Vice President John Fair   johncfair@gmail.com  814-474-3055 
Secretary  Don Grim   grimcyber@yahoo.com 814-461-8289 
Treasurer  Janice Castro  janicecastro@gmail.com 312-543-9128 

 
At-Large Board 

Lou Cioccio  lcioccio@mac.com  814-868-1320  
Suzanne Matthews  pdxmatthews@aol.com 814-790-4185 
Susan Mueller  suepasta@roadrunner.com 814-622-1262 
Don Rhodes  jlrdcr@gmail.com  814-456-2166 
Conrad Sobczak  hatsob@verizon.net  814-899-9699 

 
Alternate At-Large Board 

Marsha Keller  dekmak43@gmail.com  814-449-4682 
Hal Kelley   hal_kelley@outlook.com 814-836-1803 
Allison McKinstry  alli25@yahoo.com  814-602-4863 

 
Special Interest Groups 

Beginner’s (BUG) Lou Cioccio lcioccio@mac.com  814-868-1320 
Digital Photo  Lou Cioccio lcioccio@mac.com  814-868-1320 
Genealogy   Hal Kelley  hal_kelley@outlook.com 814-836-1803 
MAC    Lou Cioccio lcioccio@mac.com  814-868-1320 
Smartphone & Tablet John Fair  johncfair@gmail.com  814-474-3055 
Windows   Lou Cioccio lcioccio@mac.com  814-868-1320 

 
Other Resources: 

CUE Historian  Tom Kuklinski tkuklinski@gmail.com  814-746-9165 
DOS Information  Don Grim  grimcyber@yahoo.com 814-461-8289 
Editor   Don Grim  grimcyber@yahoo.com 814-461-8289 
Librarian    Tanya Mattson 449tlm@gmail.com  814-833-1404 
Webmaster   Tom Kuklinski tkuklinski@gmail.com  814-746-9165 

 
CUE Disclaimer 

The Computer Users of Erie (CUE), a nonprofit affiliate of APCUG, is not connected with, nor does it represent the 
interests of such organizations as IBM, Apple, Texas Instruments, Microsoft, or any other manufacturer or vendor, 
nor can it assume responsibility for the accuracy or misrepresentation of materials or statements found in 
advertisements, articles, announcements, or presentations appearing in its newsletter or at CUE sponsored 
meetings. The members of the CUE Board of Directors, committees, and SIGs are volunteers giving of their time and 
energy to assist CUE members through education. CUE shall not be held liable in name or performance for the 
outcome of activities or agreements to provide services offered by any person in the name of CUE. CUE welcomes 
comments, letters, original articles and programs for its newsletter. Such materials may be submitted to: CUE Editor, 
P.O. Box 8941, Erie, PA, 16505-0941. Also you can email grimcyber@yahoo.com. Permission is hereby granted to 
other nonprofit computer user groups to reprint articles appearing herein, unless specifically restricted, provided 
credit is given to both its author, if known, and its original source. 

mailto:pdfflyer@roadrunner.com
mailto:johncfair@gmail.com
mailto:grimcyber@yahoo.com
mailto:janicecastro@gmail.com
mailto:lcioccio@mac.com
mailto:pdxmatthews@aol.com
mailto:suepasta@roadrunner.com
mailto:jlrdcr@gmail.com
mailto:hatsob@verizon.net
mailto:dekmak43@gmail.com
mailto:hal_kelley@outlook.com
mailto:alli25@yahoo.com
mailto:lcioccio@mac.com
mailto:lcioccio@mac.com
mailto:hal_kelley@outlook.com
mailto:lcioccio@mac.com
mailto:johncfair@gmail.com
mailto:lcioccio@mac.com
mailto:tkuklinski@gmail.com
mailto:grimcyber@yahoo.com
mailto:grimcyber@yahoo.com
mailto:449tlm@gmail.com
mailto:tkuklinski@gmail.com
mailto:grimcyber@yahoo.com.
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Directions to Wayside Presbyterian Church for CUE Meetings 
 
Wayside Presbyterian Church, at 1208 Asbury Road, is approximately three blocks north of the intersection 
of Asbury Road and Route 5. This intersection is at the northwest corner of the Erie International Airport 
property. Following Asbury, turn left at the first marked driveway for the church. During the afternoon winter 
schedule (10:00 AM for the months of November, January, February and March), entry is through the two 
sets of blue double doors. Use the buzzer to gain entry if the doors are locked. During the normal evening 
schedule (7:00 PM the remaining months) use the double doors on the south side of the Christian 
Education wing. Signs are posted in the building to direct you to the meeting room. 
 
From West of Erie International Airport: Follow 
Route 5 to the intersection of Asbury and Route 5. 
Turn hard left onto Asbury Road. Look for the 
church on the left approximately 3 blocks north of 
the intersection. 
 
From South of Erie: Take Interstate 79 north to 
the 26th Street (Route 20) Exit. Bear left onto 
26th Street (Route 20) west. Follow Route 20 
about 3.4 miles west to Asbury Road. Turn right 
(at the Sheetz Gas Station) onto Asbury and 
follow it straight across Route 5. Look for the 
church on the left approximately 3 blocks north of 
the intersection. 
 
From East of Erie International Airport: Follow 
26th Street (Route 20) west to Asbury Road. Turn 
right onto Asbury and follow it straight across 
Route 5. Look for the church on the left 
approximately 3 blocks north of the intersection. 
OR, follow 12th Street (Route 5) west past the 
airport to Asbury Road. Turn right onto Asbury 
Road. Look for the church on the left 
approximately 3 blocks north of the intersection. 
 

 

 

About the Newsletter 
The CUE Newsletter is published monthly by the Computer Users of Erie (CUE), an independent nonprofit computer 
user group, dedicated to the education and support of our members. The opinions expressed herein are those of the 
individual authors or the editor, and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of CUE. This publication is Copyright © 
2018 by the Computer Users of Erie. All rights reserved. Permission to reprint is hereby granted to any Nonprofit 
Organization, as long as proper credit is given, or not restricted by the original author or source. Advertising: 
Advertising is welcome from both our members and commercial sources. For current advertising rates, please send 
an email to the Editor requesting a copy of the Ad Rates file. Address Changes: Any recipient of the newsletter is 
urged to submit a change of address notification to the Editor, either via US Mail to the address shown below, or 
(preferably) via email, so we may keep our records accurate. Newsletter Exchange: CUE welcomes newsletters 
from other user groups. If you would like to exchange newsletters, either by US Mail or via electronic (Internet) 
delivery, please send your newsletter to the address listed below. We will add your name to our mailing list and send 
you our newsletter in return. Submissions: Submissions are always welcome from our members or outside sources. 
Submissions may be articles, images, cartoons, etc. For first time authors, please request a copy of our Submissions 
Guidelines from the Editor, prior to submitting any items. This will help to eliminate publication delays. Submissions 
are due by the 5th of each month. Correspondence: General correspondence to CUE may be sent via US Mail to: 
Computer Users of Erie, PO Box 8941, Erie, PA 16505-0941 USA. Email to: cuerie@gmail.com. Editor Email to: 
grimcyber@yahoo.com. 

mailto:cuerie@gmail.com.
mailto:grimcyber@yahoo.com.
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As the largest computer users group in northwest Pennsylvania, CUE has served Erie and surrounding 
communities since 1982. CUE provides a forum for people to learn about computers and have fun doing 
so. The group meets the third Thursday each month, with the exception of the months of July and 
December. In July the group gathers for a picnic and December is the annual holiday party (dates vary). 
CUE meetings are at Wayside Presbyterian Church, 1205 Asbury Road, Erie. Meetings from April through 
October are at 7:00 p.m. From November through March, the meetings are at 10:00 AM in the morning. 
 
Our monthly meetings are open to the public regardless of age or ability. Many of our members are senior 
citizens who span a wide range of capabilities and interests but share a desire to know more about how to 
use computer related technology. Our role is to provide a forum for continuous learning from each other. 
CUE has a closed Google gmail group that is used to communicate with members and to post 
questions/problems to seek answers from the membership. Members pay an annual membership fee of 
$24 to receive a membership directory, monthly newsletter, availability to monthly general meetings, and 
any of the Special Interest Group (SIGs) meetings, usually held in a member’s home. Locations and times 
vary, so check the online EVENTS Calendar on the website for the latest information. SIG topics include: 
 

● Digital photography [and photo safari]  ● Computer troubleshooting 
● Genealogy      ● Beginners users group (BUG) 
● Macintosh computers    ● Handheld smartphones and tablets 

 
CUE is a member of the Association of Personal Computer User Groups (APCUG). APCUG is an 
International, platform-independent, volunteer-run, non-profit organization devoted to helping member User 
Groups offer enhanced services to their members. Some of the membership benefits include: 
 

● Speakers bureau     ● Push newsletter articles 
● Free virtual technology conferences  ● Discounts and special offers from vendors 
● Regional conference    ● User group newsletters online 

 
Find us online at http://www.cuerie.com/. And Facebook @curerie 
 
 
 Computer Users of Erie 
 PO Box 8941 
 Erie, PA 16505-0941 
  
 
 
       Address label here 
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Address Service Requested 

 

http://www.cuerie.com/.

